
 

      
 

 

 

 
 
 

  
 
“P”  8   (2022) 
 
“M” 9   (2022) 
 
Albany, New York 

  
 May 2, 2022 
 
 
           TO:  All Enforcement Agencies and Magistrates 
 
SUBJECT:  Update to “P” 2, “M” 3 – Changes to the New York State Driver Licenses and Non-
Driver Identification Cards 
 
Recently we distributed the above referenced memo concerning new features on the driver 
license and non-driver identification cards. 
 
In addition to the changes to the license document noted in the prior memo, there are also 
changes to the barcode. For TRACS users, software updates needed to read the new barcode are 
being pushed out to enforcement agencies by the New York State Police at this time. If you 
experience issues reading the new barcode, process the driver license manually. If you have any 
questions, please contact the DMV Division of Field Investigation at 518-474-1106. 
 
Please share this information with appropriate staff, including all road patrol enforcement. 

Thank you.   

 

             Mark J.F. Schroeder 
             Commissioner 

 

 

 




